June 26th, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. Milt Robinson and Jeff Robbins were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 6:34 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made the motion to accept the minutes as written. Milt Robinson seconded the motion and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was read and Milt Robinson made the motion to accept it as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and the Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Grading, raking, and rolling throughout the month
Rented a bulldozer and cleaned up the dump site, then piled 1B and 67 there
Filled holes with cold patch tar and chip
Spread 2 loads of oil, 1 from Vestal, 1 from Suit-Kote
Spread 2B on wet areas after grading
Hauled tires from Twp. clean up to dumpsite
Mowed Cemetery
Took possession of the tar kettle
Returned oil blocks to Bradco, wrong ones received
Replaced 2 sheets of steel on the front of the building

All bills on hand were paid.

A letter regarding the disposition of residential building plans from Code Inspections, Inc. was signed and to be mailed back stating that we would like to retain these plans.

The board reviewed correspondence from Federal Licensing, Inc. Some modifications will be updated to the radio license.

Milt agreed to keep in touch with Herrickville Township regarding the tar and chipping of Lent Rd. but at this time, Herrickville Twp. does not have an agreement to get this job done. This matter is pending.

The Frontier telecommunications fee and the recent issue with lines in our pipe and ditches are both pending at this time.

All paperwork/documentation has been submitted to FEMA from the August 2018 flooding. This matter is pending as we wait on FEMA.

Milt received letters from the Bradford County Conservation District throughout the month stating that Potterville Street was ranked #5 and Manchester Road was ranked #8 for the dirt and gravel road projects ratings.

Milt Robinson updated the board on the status of tar and chipping damages on Basswood Swail Rd. The flaws in the tar and chipping started coming out last October 2018 and should be covered under the 1 year warranty. This matter is tabled until next meeting due to waiting on Vestal Asphalt.

The board reviewed the township expense report policy and the job description policy for the road foreman.

After reviewing some pricing for the updated township website, it was agreed that we need to inquire about an agreement or contract regarding the website and services.

Meeting Adjourned, 7:40 p.m.

Me M. Becke

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

7/24/19 Approved